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Greetings to you all!  I must start out by saying what an amazing fall we have been blessed with this year.  I am hoping the 

same can be said about my first winter in Pentwater!  Our fall sports season is wrapping up with our Varsity Girlsô Volleyball 
team taking the MHSAA Class D District Championship title once again. They traveled to Mt. Pleasant for regional tournament  

play during the second week of November and we couldn't be more proud of their accomplishment!  
 

We had a very successful Red Ribbon Week that concluded with a school wide assembly.  All of the students did an amazing job 

with taking this week very seriously.  Mrs. Fatura and her students did an amazing job decorating and planning activities 
throughout the week.  I would also like to compliment our teachers for all of the input and assistance that helped to make th is 

week a success.  Mrs. Wagner did an awesome job with College Application Week with 100% senior participation and we are 
now gearing up for a FAFSA completion workshop in the very near future, please stay tuned for more information.  

 
November 11, 2016, the Pentwater Public Schools honored our nationôs veterans by hosting a ceremony in their honor and 

treating them to breakfast immediately following the program.  I want to personally thank all of our service men and women 

along with their families for the sacrifices they have made and will make in the future, to protect our grateful nation, than k you! 
 

In past years our elementary students have participated with Spectrum Health to sponsor the Fit Club, which we will take part  in 
again this year.  We are looking to partner the Fit Club with our PE programs to increase student participation.  We thank  

Spectrum Health and our staff for helping to make this a healthy venture of wellness for our students.  

 
On November 21, the PTCO funded an assembly, Tornado Hunters, for our students.  We enjoyed a dynamic K-12th grade  

assembly with the Tornado Hunters where they shared their knowledge and personal stories on the subject of severe weather.  
 

Lastly, I want to extend a heartfelt thank you to the staff, students and the entire Pentwater community for making my family  
and I feel welcome in this amazing place.  We are very blessed, humbled and grateful to be able to serve all of you in the  

Pentwater Public School family and community, thank you!   

With respect, Scott Karaptian 

OUR MISSION IS TO PROVIDE AN ENVIRONMENT THAT ENCOURAGES EACH CHILD TO SUCCEED BOTH  
ACADEMICALLY AND SOCIALLY AS A MEMBER OF THEIR COMMUNITY  



ACADEMIC HIGHLIGHTS ð4.0 PURPLE CAPS 

 

7th Grade:   AKIRA BARNARD (4.0), CRYSTA CLUCHEY (4.0),  

MIKAYLYN KENNEY (4.0), HALEY POWERS (4.0), SHANE ROBERTS 
(4.0), AIDEN SHOTWELL (4.0), Haidyn Adams, Nicole Daniels, Kylee 
Douglas, Cole Edgcomb, Bailee Hasil, Brandon Macher, Aubrey  
Macintosh, Emma Oliphant, Evelyn Pearson, Alexis Settler, Jack  
Stoneman, Breanna Voorheis 

8th Grade:   SHELBY BROWN (4.0), GRACE POWERS (4.0), LUCAS 

QUINTEROS (4.0), JOHNATHON VANDUINEN (4.0), Elizabeth Arnouts, 
Blake Bringedahl, Dean Bromley, Justus Bromley, Ally Bruursema, 
Delaney Bryce, Michael Combs, Alexandria Drechen, Barbara  
Grondsma, Khole Hofmann, Jhordan Miller-Rowe, Justine Murphy, 
Paige Ruggles, Ethan Wilkinson 

9th Grade :  JAXON ANDERSON (4.0), MACKENZIE BREITNER 

(4.0), TERRA CLUCHEY (4.0), GANNON MCDONOUGH (4.0), JULIEN 
NYBERG (4.0), IXCHEL ZELAYA (4.0), Makaylah Cornelisse, Hanna 
Hartline, Mika Hugo, Mitchael Kenney, Will Kolenda, Cienna Ruggles,  
Mercedy Sayles, Della Sheets 

10th Grade:   STEPHEN BOYKO (4.0), JULIA HALL (4.0), GLENN 

MILLER (4.0), MAX STONEMAN (4.0), JUSTICE VERSCHUEREN (4.0), 
MADI WAGNER (4.0), Franklyn Adams, Madison Bateson, Travis  
Franklin, Hannah Gebhart, Meagan Grondsma, Austin Hofmann,  
Kalana Hofmann, Madelyn Matulis, Seth Matulis, Madeline Reitsma, 
Taylor Ruggles, Jacob Veine 

11th Grade:   ALLISON MCGREGOR (4.0), JENNY OLIVAREZ (4.0),   

Brandon Adkins, Nicole Anclien, Alexis Berry, Trent Bringedahl, Jordyn 
Guetzka, Dominic McKinney, Melony Smith, Taylor Wilkinson 

12th Grade:   LINNEA MCDONOUGH (4.0), JILL MILLER (4.0), 

JAKE QUINN (4.0), JACOB WHITFORD (4.0), Grace Alvesteffer, Anna 
Hofmann, Damon Martz, Raven Millard, Job Self 

BY THE NUMBERS (KG thru 12th Grades) ð 
(As of 10/31/16)  
 

Students Enrolled    284  
Boys:      141  

Girls:      143  
Total Students in HS:    88   

Largest Class:     6th ð 26  

     8th ð 26  
Smallest Class:    2nd ð15  

Free/Reduced Lunch:   37%  
*Schools of Choice Students:  66  

Students Enrolled Career Tech:  13  
Students Dual Enrolled (WSCC):  10  

 

* Pentwater participates in limited schools of choice.  

Enrollment caps are 20 for KG/1st; 22 for grades  
2nd -6th; and 25 for grades 7th -12th.  Any Pentwater  
resident can attend no matter the class size which is why 
our numbers sometimes exceed the caps. We are happy to 
answer any questions you may have about enrollment.  

 

RED RIBBON WEEK 2016 ð 
 

Red Ribbon Week was held during the week of October 24 - October 28, 2016.  

This annual celebration has become the catalyst to show intolerance for drugs 
in our schools, work places and communities.  During this week, more than 80 

million young people and adults show their commitment to a healthy, drug free life by 

wearing or displaying the Red Ribbon.  Each day, there was a theme for dressing up:  
Monday ñWear Redò; Tuesday ñSOCK it to Drugs!ò; Wednesday ñStay PAWsitively Drug 

Free!ò; Thursday ñTEAM Up Against Drugs!ò and Friday ñBand Together Against Drugsò!  
On Monday, 10/24/16, a guest panel of visitors shared their life experiences with our  

students. Elementary students had a poster contest with the theme of ñHealthy  
Choicesò.  High school students were encouraged to submit an essay for the National 

High Essay Contest with prizes of gift cards of $50, $25 and $15.  New this year was a 

ñband together against drugsò project with a musical performance shared on Friday, 
10/28.  All JH/HS students were encouraged to find their natural high through musical 

expression and share it with others, under the direction of teachers and musicians, Rick 
Magrath and Andrea Gallie. 

ELECTION RESULTSð School Board elections were 

held on Tuesday, Nov. 8, 2016 with four year terms  
commencing 1/1/17.   We thank all those interested in  

serving in this capacity. Congratulations to Dr. Pat Collins, 
Linda VanGills, Ken McClane and Bonnie VanDerZanden! 



CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR ð 
 

The Band Parentôs Christmas Craft Fair will be held on 

Saturday, December 3, 2016, from 9amð3pm.  This is a 
perfect opportunity to buy Christmas presents!  

VETERANôS DAY 2016ð 
 
Our local veterans and spouses were  

honored on Friday, November 11, 2016, 
with a  program hosted by our HS student 

council.  This event is always much  

anticipated and is a highlight of our fall 
school activities.  The kindergarten students 

led the opening of the program with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Moving historical and poetry readings were recited by students 

along with musical presentations by our high school band  

honoring the branches of military. The KG-6th grade students  
presented a vocal presentation of God Bless The USA!  Local 

Active Duty Staff Sergeant  Cody Chase presented a flag flown 
at the Pentagon to our local VFW 

Post Commander, Jim Carlson.  

Breakfast was provided to  

veterans and spouses after the 
program.  We thank all of our 

veterans for the incredible  
sacrifice made for our freedoms, 

we do not take them for granted!  

 

VOLLEYBALL PRIDE ð 
Congratulations to our varsity volleyball team and Coach 
Kerry Newberg for winning the WMD District title for the 

4th consecutive year!   Team members are Cienna  
Ruggles, Makaylah Cornelisse, Terra Cluchey, Taylor 

Ruggles, Julia Hall, Allison McGregor, Taylor Wilkinson, 

Kylee Patterson-Skuse, Desirae Coronado, Anna  
Hofmann, Grace Alvesteffer, and Linnea McDonough.  

The team lost in regional final play on 11/10, they 
played awesome and we are so proud of them! 

 

AHERA MANAGEMENT PLAN ð 
 
Pentwater Public Schools has minimal amounts of  

asbestos in sealed areas that are regularly inspected.  
The district has an AHERA management plan and proce-

dures in place that are compliant with EPA regulations.  

For more information, you may contact Anthony Davis,  
Facilities Director, at 869-4100 ex. 216. 

EMPTY BOWLS EVENTð 
The Empty Bowls Event was held on Thursday, November 10, 
2016 from 4pmð6:30pm.  This event was held to bring  

awareness to the problem of hunger in our local communities.  
The theme for this yearôs empty soup 

bowl event was The Renaissance!   

Students made beautiful bowls that 
were sold for $5 piece with $1014 being 

collected to donate to support the local  
Pentwater Community Food Pantry.  A 

modest meal of homemade soups and 

bread was served.  The Renaissance 
theme was chosen to celebrate art,  

music and food!   
We thank the community for supporting 

our artistic endeavors! 

OCEANA iCAN! 
Oceana College Access Network is a collaboration between local 
schools, organizations and businesses to ensure that all students have 
the resources and mindset to pursue and complete higher education 
after high school; including certificate programs, trade schools,  
community colleges and 4 year college & universities. About 56% of 
Oceana students enroll in education or training after high school; only 
about 30% ever complete a degree or program. It is estimated that by 
the year 2018, over 62% of jobs in Michigan will require some form of 
postsecondary education. Encourage your child toward the right path 
for their future. Top 10 ways to prepare for college: Stay involved in 
school/community; explore challenging courses; keep up your GPA; 
explore careers; take practice ACT/SAT tests; research scholarships; 
visit college campuses; complete college applications; fill out the  
FAFSA; and most importantly, connect with others. 


